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NOTICE OF ADMINISTRATIVE HEARING 

 
 
 

In the Matter of the Appeal of Van Ness Care Center Inc. dba The Avenue Assisted Living (“The 
Avenue”) from the City and County of San Francisco Office of Labor Standards Enforcement (“OLSE”) 
May 31, 2017 Determination of Violation of the San Francisco Health Care Security Ordinance 
(“HCSO”), Case No. HCSO-642 [San Francisco Administrative Code Chapter 14 and the OLSE 
Regulations Implementing the Employer Spending Requirement (“HCSO Regulations”)]  

 
OLSE Case No. HCSO-642 

 
 

 The City and County of San Francisco Office of Labor Standards Enforcement (OLSE) has made a 
determination of possible violations of San Francisco Administrative Code Chapter 14, the Health Care 
Security Ordinance, by The Avenue. 
 

 Pursuant to HCSO Regulation 10.1(A), The Avenue filed an appeal with the Controller’s Office, 
seeking administrative review of the determination by a hearing officer.  

 
 Pursuant to San Francisco Administrative Code Section 14.4(a) and HCSO Regulation 10.1(B), the 

Controller has appointed Nancy Hutt as the Hearing Officer to conduct the required administrative 
review hearing and issue a decision on the appeal.   

 
 The Hearing Officer will conduct the administrative review hearing on April 30, 2018, commencing 

at 9:30 a.m. at One South Van Ness Avenue, 8th Floor – Controller’s Office, San Francisco, CA 
94103. 

 
 Anyone seeking further public information on this matter may contact the Hearing Clerk, Mark 

McLean, City Hall Room 316, 1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, San Francisco, CA 94102, telephone 
(415) 554-7421, email mark.mclean@sfgov.org

 


